Delta Sigma Theta Sorority
Sponsors
Senior Citizens Dinner

[bookmark: _GoBack]     Members of the Bennettsville-Cheraw Alumnae Chapter of Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc. sponsored their annual Senior Citizens Dinner Saturday, December 18th at Fisher Hill Community Baptist Church in Cheraw. Due to the Covid -19 guidelines, the event was held by way of drive through pick up and home deliveries. Dinners were prepared by Mrs. Gennette Sowell for 175 senior guests.  The menu included the following; baked chicken, dressing, macaroni and cheese, yams, butter beans, and rolls. 
      The event is held each year and the purpose is to give back to senior citizens who have been pillars in their respective communities and share love and support to the elderly during the holiday season.  For over thirty years, seniors have enjoyed fellowship, fun, and festive activities, along with special gifts of appreciation. 
       In addition to the Senior Citizens Dinner, the chapter held a Sister to Sister fellowship luncheon in celebration of 38 years of service in the Marlboro and Cheraw communities.  During the luncheon, chapter members played games and exchanged gifts.
       In keeping with the sorority’s national motto, “Joy in Our Sisterhood, Power in Our Voice, and Service in Our Heart,” the chapter strives to provide a variety of community activities that include all age groups.  The chapter will continue to provide community services that adhere to the CDC guidelines to provide safety for all participants. The chapter members would like to thank Rev. Mclendon pastor of Fisher Hill Community Baptist Church. 
Chapter President is Lynn C. Henry, Vice-President is Dannie Blair, Program Chairs Beatrice DuPree and Frieda Ellerbe.



